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Greetings to the Lions of 5M3 

 

 Lion's activities are starting to take place again. Meetings are taking place inside and drive-up meals 
and fundraisers are happening. There is hope again, with a lot of members getting their first shot and some have got their 
second shot. Looks we are rounding the corner and heading down the home stretch, which is great. 
      Kid-Sight Screenings are about ready to start up again, Sherburn Lions have a preschool screening secluded for the 
first week in April. There is some new protocols that need to be followed, and personal protective equipment that has to 
be worn. There are new liability waivers that have signed.   
     Vision Foundation chairperson Mike Sullivan put together eyeglasses collection that took place in early March. 
About 26 boxes of eyeglasses were collected and sorted for those that could be recycled to help people that need 
them. Congratulations on collecting the glasses in a short time.  
      We are looking for Lions from your district to attend the 2021 MD5M Regional Lions Leadership Institute! It will 
take place at the Holiday Inn Detroit Lakes. RLLI is happening on October 21-24 2021. Lions that are selected as partic-
ipants in the Institute must be in good standing in a Lions Club and may not be a 1st Vice District Governor, District 
Governor, Past District Governor, International Director, or Past International Director. The $150 fee for the Leadership 
Institute includes the cost of materials, facility, staff, and four (4) meals. Room costs and additional meals are not in-
cluded. However, a $75 rebate from MD5M, through a grant from LCI, will be given to each participant that completes 
the program. Participants MUST be available to attend ALL sessions beginning on Thursday evening and ending Sun-
day afternoon. Each district has the opportunity to send six (6) participants; however, if other districts do not meet their 
allotment, your district may send additional Lions. The Institute will have a maximum of 72 participants. 
      2021 MD5M Convention All Virtual Convention District 5M2 would like to invite you to the 2021 MD5M conven-
tion “Bend in the River III - Join the Jamboree” in Mankato, MN, May 1, 2021. At this time, our committee is planning 
an all-virtual convention to give all members the opportunity to join us for the weekend. Registration will be free. A 
more in-depth letter will be emailed to all clubs in MD5M by the end of March. 
      2021 Lions Clubs International Convention will be a virtual Event June 25 - June 29. Due to the continuing concerns 
about the coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic, the board of directors voted to transition the 2021 Montreal Lions Club In-
ternational Convention to a virtual event that will be delivered totally online. The 45th Annual USA/Canada Lions 
Leadership Forum is September 9 - 11 in Des Moines Iowa. It will offer a unique style as we move forward in our en-
deavor to create better leaders and educate you on building leadership within your multiple, district and club member-
ship. We will feature over 70 seminars in 2 and 1/2 days that will give insight and guidelines to develop your growth as 
a leader.in Winning Ways. You will be educated with leadership tips that will personally make you a great leader. And 
you will be given insight on how to create new members for your clubs in the art of speaking the right language to any 
age group. 
  Candidate PDG. Joanne Ogden of EMO, ON won the election to become an ID candidate. The next step to get on 
the ballot at the International Convention is to get the ENDORSEMENT of MD5M AT THE MULTIPLE CONVEN-
TION April 30/May1, 2021. Canadian candidates from MD5M are elected to Constitution Areas II. USA Candidates are 
elected to Constitutional Area I.  
  Following positions are open for the upcoming year. It would nice to get them filled as soon as possible   
-2VDG         
-Global Service Team – Dan Jones (health)        
-MN Lions Diabetes Foundation - Dan Jones  (health) & John Meyer(moving) 
-Special Olympics - Rod Saulsgiver done 

-Dental Initiative - Dan Snobl   (health & moving) 
 

DG David is looking for Lions Clubs to visit. If your club is interested let me know. Time is running short and the calen-
dar is slowly filling up. PDG Don K. has been on a couple of visits and talked about the NAMI program and how it can 
help membership and retention for your club. DGE Gordon M. has also came along and visited about LCIF Foundation 
and what it can do for community,  
    Looking at service activities reporting that has been really low. The Lion's Clubs have been doing things and they 
haven't been entered into the LCI website. So let's try to see if can do better. Would like to have the Zone chairs help on 
this. Also, it would be nice to get zone meetings in before the end of June. There will be an e-mail coming out to remind 
the Zone Chairs for up upcoming Zone meeting. Service activity reporting needs to be improved.  
Have a great time being a Lion and don't be afraid to ask some to be a Lion. 
BRINGING GROWTH TO LIONS   
DG David J. 
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From the desk of DGE Lion Gordon Mulder, a look back—a look forward. 
 

March 4 and 5 was spent in training.  5M VDG’s gathered together in St. Cloud for two days of review and 
training.  Subjects reviewed were ethics, public speaking, Lions constitution and bylaws, and committee as-
signments to name a few.  When asked if the time was well spent, my answer was, ‘yes truly.  So much of the 
studies were always ‘back if mind’ and the extra study brought the subjects to ‘front of mind’.  When asked 
what we should study next or in addition, the answer given was, “When you don’t know what you don’t know it 
is tough to pick out a subject”. 
A decision has been made concerning the Childhood Cancer blanket project.  Yes, we will be continuing the 
edge tie blanket project.  So yes, we will be asking for more donations to buy more blanket kits.  Lion Diana 
Kuehl has agreed to continue to head the project and will continue to buy blanket kits for the district members 
to tie, to use as a project for kids with childhood cancer. 
The strangle hold that Covid has had is loosening just a little bit.  Yes, we still need to be careful, but my wife 
and I have recently had our second shot, so give us a couple of more weeks and we should be ready to take 
on spring. 
PDG Dan Snobl has some good news.  The Minnesota department of health is recommending a floride var-
nish as a preventative child health action issue.  Kudos to 5M3 for pushing this project to the state legislature. 
Kidsight is once again an ongoing project.  Contact Lion Cindy LaBrie to schedule a kidsight camera reserva-
tion.  A few precautions still need to be followed-- like face masks, and face shields, and gloves. 
I understand that RLLI – Regional Lions Leadership Institute – is scheduled to be held in October.  It is a good 
opportunity to help yourself and your own club.  All Lions would benefit from going to the RLLI.  Yes, there is a 
cost in time and dollars to attend, but rebates for finishing the training do happen.  If you really want to go and 
the cost in dollars is a problem, talk to me and we can make that problem a non-issue. 
LCIF ‘Campaign 100’ is still going strong.  The opportunity to donate is still open.  The goal is for 100% of the 
clubs to donate every year, and for at least 40% of individual Lions to give to this worthy cause.   Historicaly, 
Melvin Jones Fellowship awardees, have contributed a large amount to Campaign 100 yearly, and we are 
asking them to continue with that practice. 
There are a few spots on the district cabinet I have yet to fill, and I’m running out of ideas of who to 
ask.  2VDG position is open, please help, please volunteer.   District secretary is a big one.  If you are willing 
to take notes for a dozen meetings, please let me know.  There are also open spots on the Hearing Founda-
tion and the Diabetes Foundation.  If you are willing to help out -- PLEASE LET ME KNOW.  507-601-8359. 
Remember—It is a good day to be a Lion!  Serve with pride with the ‘Lion Pride’. 
Lion Gordon Mulder 

 

 

 

 

The Lions Year runs from July 1 to June 30, but your new officer listing 
NEEDS TO BE SENT TO LCI  BY MAY 1. 

TO DO LIST: 

• Hold your club elections 

• Secretary, enter clubs PU-101’s into LCI—this is how officers get listed in new directory 
and receive needed information from LCI. 

• List e-mail addresses for Officers in PU-101 so they receive newsletter. 

• Have new officers attend Officer Training (watch for future dates) 

• July 1st, new officers begin their year (or more) of service. 
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A few words, or so, about the new 5M3 1st VDG. From Kansas 
City, worked for an electronics company selling parts and stereo 
equipment, joined the Air Force, sent to New Mexico, got married, 
got divorced. While still in the confusion phase, assigned Beauti-
ful Germany. After my three years I was back to New Mexico then 
Korea to get back to my Beautiful Germany. I will say that living 
in The Republic of South Korea was exceptional. Having suffi-
cient rank to be able to move "downtown" Song Ton Si, living 
simple Korean style, I learned that less was far more than I could 
imagine! Wonderful, caring and most humble people gave me a 
new attitude to live and manage myself and those I managed. 

I'd wanted to stay in Germany the second time but as it turned, I 
was called back to the KC area to help care for my mother who 
was dying from Emphysema. I found myself at the future home of 
the B-2, Stealth Bomber, Whiteman AFB Missouri, just one hour 
from home, where I found my significant other. These moves, had 
I done things my way, I would still have been called home to help 
with mom. The "Life Lesson" is to go where God has planned for 
us, there is a plan that we don't or can't see until much later. 

Most military jobs I was given had needed a new leadership style 
to motivate people. I was and still am a working supervisor, lead-
ing by example. My crew was typically airmen that were thought 
to be not too sharp, however, it was amazing what positive rein-
forcement and training can do. Once we were all on the same 
page, we would provide our "customers" with the outstanding ser-
vice experience they needed to do their mission. Funny thing 
about serving aircraft maintenance customer, "They" had to be 
retrained to the fact that without the Base Supply folks providing 
them the parts needed, they couldn't fix their airplanes. The Mili-
tary isn't a job, its many people working together to get the mis-
sion done. It's unexplainable to express the sense of purpose we all 
share, working with each other for the common goal. 

My military service reinforced the already serving attitude I al-
ways had. Serving is Exactly what we Lions do all over the world. 
It will be my pleasure to follow fellow Luverne Lions, Gordon 
Mulder, as your Governor. Everybody's life evolves as we age, our 
goals change and daily life is challenged. My world changed radi-
cally last year when my wife passed. I've been living a lost, soli-
tary and confined life along with the COVID. I now have the 
Challenge and Goal I need to prosper. 

It will be my pleasure to serve you as your governor. 
MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

Jan 31, 2020……….1,129      

Feb 28, 2021…….….1,052       

YTD Members Added: 20 YTD  

Members Dropped: … -81 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: -61 

Retention is the key  to keeping your member-
ship numbers.  You cannot run your programs 
without your members.  Talk to them, see what 
keeps them and what makes them leave.  Meet 
their needs. 

  HELP WANTED!! 
CHAIRS NEEDED FOR: 
  -DIABETES FOUNDATION  

  -INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGE 

  -PUBLIC RELATIONS 

  -SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

  -Global Service Team 

  - Dental Initiative 

 

CONTACT DG DAVID IF INTERESTED.  
davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com   
507-236-2480 

DATES TO REMEMBER 



 

5 



 

6 



 

7 



 

8 

MN Lions Diabetes Raffle, Win $1,000 

The MN Lions Diabetes Foundation is holding a Fund 
Raising Raffle. Tickets are $10.00 each. Please mail a 
check made out to "MN Lions Diabetes Foundation" to 
Lion Bob Schirlinger, 801 N Payne St., New Ulm, MN  
56073. Lion Bob will fill out the tickets for you and for-
ward them and the money to the MLDF to be include in 
the drawing. Lion Bob will also send you the ticket stubs 
by return mail. The MLDF is dedicated to finding a 
CURE for diabetes by supporting Diabetes Research at 
the University of Minnesota. You will be helping to find 
a CURE and maybe become $1,000 richer. You may also 
contact PDG John Myers for tickets at 507-849-7050. 

5M3 Project New Hope Co-Chairs are: 
 Larry Muenchow lmuenchow@hotmail.com 

 507-626-0185 

 Sue Muenchow smuenchow312@gmail.com 

To have your Club listed on the sponsor 
page, send your $40.00 to District Treasurer,  

Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 
56266  Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more 
than one box. 

COMING  SOON!!! 

 OFFICER  TRAINING! 

WATCH FOR  DATE, TIME 

AND PLACE ( VIRTUAL?) 
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NAMI – NAMI – NAMI 

Are you ready for Spring? After the warmer temperatures I know I am. Spring, it is a good time to think about getting our 
clubs up and running again (safety first though). I encourage everyone to get their COVID vaccination as soon as they can 
(we have). So, what is new with membership? As of the end of February 5M3 has a net membership of 1052 members. We 
have added 20 new members with 81 drops for a net loss of 61 members. Thank-you to those clubs that have added new 
members this year. Even with the shut down new members have been added. With the start of a new year (spring, not    
Lions) now is a good time to assess your clubs’ vision and goals. How do you do that? First by celebrating your Clubs  
successes. Reflect on what your Club has done well, what successes have you done in service to your communities. Then 
re-group and set goals for your club this year, make plans, involve all your members not just your leadership group or 
board of directors. Communicate with your members, talk about what works and what does not. Build your vision for your 
club, then carry out the vision/goals. Engagement of your members will lead to good retention. Your (our) members need 
service projects that are important and gives them a feeling of doing something for the betterment of our communities. 
Make the projects fun. Another item to add to the monthly club meetings: invite our service project coordinators, founda-
tion members to your club to let your members know what they are doing for our communities in MD5M (diabetes,      
hunger, vision, Childhood Cancer, hearing etc). These folks want to come to you and tell you what they are doing, take        
advantage of that. I think you should have a program at least every other meeting. 

One last item, and this is to all the Club Presidents. Are you providing new member orientation when you bring new mem-
bers onboard? If not, how are they going to know what we as Lions are about? Do your new members know that they are 
part of the world’s largest SERVICE organization (service being the most important part of this statement)? Do they know 
the five pillars of service of LCI? How many members worldwide belong to Lions? Do they know our Motto? We are do-
ing a dis-service to our new members if we do not provide more than a “just attend the meetings and help with projects” 
speech. New member orientation information can be found on the LCI website, or, let me know and I can get information 
to you. Guess what? This is not just for new members, it can and should be geared to everyone in your club. Leadership is 
not just your elected officers; it is every member of the club and every member should take ownership in it. OK, enough 
for this month. Hopefully, everyone is thinking about getting back up and running. Good luck to all the Clubs in 5M3. If 
you need anything, please give me a call (507-841-4917 or email ddkuehl@msn.com) Till next month, “We Serve”. 

*SEE FOLLOWING PAGES FOR  
MORE INFORMATION* 
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Hello from Galen’s desk. Well, I think spring is just around the corner. First of all, I want to thank all 
of the clubs who made donations to the parade of green at the midwinter convention. Your donations 
are greatly appreciated. The woofaroo and the Fetching Ball Galla turned out to be a great success. 
Things are starting to pick up as some of the puppies are back in the prison program. We graduated 17 
more teams on the 13th of March at our winter graduation and will be graduating another 18 teams on 
the on June 26th. If you want to attend this event log onto Can-Do-Canines.org and as it is a virtual 
event that will be on you-tube. As I have told you earlier that Al Peters has stepped down as the exec-
utive director and has been replaced by Jeff Johnson as the new executive director. All in all every-
thing is going well at can-do-canines. Things are slowly getting back to normal. We also have a new 
member of the Development team.  She is Shelia Ross and will be a great addition to the team at  
Can-Do-Canines. 
If you any assistance with anything please do not hesitate to give me a call. 
 

Can-Do-Canines 

5M3 chair Galen Engholm   
507-920-7129                                      
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Contact DG David Janssen to set up 
a visit with your club!     
507-236-2480    
Davidjanssen1947 @hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

HELP BUILD UP A FUND FOR AFFORD-
ABLE HEARING AID BY DONATING 
USED HEARING AIDS! 
Most clubs and communities don’t realize 
that it isn’t just glasses that can be donated 
to Lions, but also HEARING AIDS.  These 
are then sent to a place that refurbishes them 
as needed and make them available at a low-
er cost.  PLEASE LET YOUR COMMUNI-
TIES KNOW ABOUT THIS! 
Your contribution of used hearing aids 
makes a significant difference in the lives of 
those who would simply slip through the 
cracks. 
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Candidate PDG Joanne Ogden of EMA, ON won the election to become an ID Candidate for the Canadian 
part of MD5M in Jan. 2021. She won over PDG Doug Wiens of Grunthal, MB. The next step to get on the bal-
lot at the International Convention is to get the ENDORSEMENT OF MD5M AT THE MULTIPLE CONVENTION 
April 30/May 1, 2021. Canadian candidates from the MD5M are elected to Constitution Areas II. USA Candi-
dates are elected to Constitutional Area I. 
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Zones 3 and 4 Meeting 

Wⅶⅳⅼ:  ⅡↃⅳↁⅲⅯↇ Aⅾↀⅷⅺ ℿ⅄ 
Wⅶⅳↀⅳ:  ⅠⅺⅯↇↂⅽⅼ ⅝ⅷↈↈⅯ ⅟Ⅿⅼⅱⅶ 
Ⅱⅷⅻⅳ:  6:30—8:00 ⅾⅻ 
⅕ⅽↁↂ:  Zⅽⅼⅳ ⅁ ⅐ⅶⅯⅷↀ ⅙ⅷⅽⅼ ⅑Ⅿↀↀⅳⅼ ⅠⅯⅼⅳↀ 
⅚ⅳⅯⅺ ⅷↁ ⅽⅼ ↇⅽↃↀ ⅽwⅼ. ⅖ⅴ ⅳⅯↂⅷⅼⅵ, ⅱⅽⅻⅳ ⅳⅯↀⅺↇ ⅷⅴ ⅾⅽↁↁⅷⅰⅺⅳ. 
⅝ⅷↈↈⅯ ⅟Ⅿⅼⅱⅶ ⅱⅺⅽↁⅳↁ Ⅿↂ ⅅ:⅀0 ⅾⅻ ↁⅽ ⅻⅳⅳↂⅷⅼⅵ wⅷⅺⅺ ⅰⅳⅵⅷⅼ    
ⅷⅻⅻⅳⅲⅷⅯↂⅳⅺↇ. ⅜ⅹⅯↇ ↂⅽ ⅳⅯↂ ⅲↃↀⅷⅼⅵ ⅻⅳⅳↂⅷⅼⅵ. 

Wheelchair ramp deployment north and west of Lakefield. 
Lions helping with the deployment are (LtoR) Jackson 
Lions Don Kuehl, Clayton Lewis, Pat Barnett, Mark    
Walters and John Myers. 

Eyeglass collection taking place with about 26 boxes. Fairmont 
Lions  Mike Sullivan and Duane Nawrocki load the truck with DG 
David J helping out.  

TƶƷǁ yƳaǀ’ǁ ƾƳaƱƳ ƾƽǁǂƳǀ ǂƶƳƻƳ Ʒǁ: 
ǘWƳ’ǀƳ Aƺƺ CƽƼƼƳƱǂƳƲǙ 
Lion Cindy Rasset will be  
putting in peace poster  
kit orders for 5M3 clubs.  
 
If any club would like to save on shipping costs, 
let Lion Deb know by MAY 15. 

debbirasset@gmail.com or 507-220-0549 
Sherburn Lion Jim Klima receiving 40 year member 
certificate from DG David. Congratulations! 
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PDG Don K and DG David J present a Childhood Cancer Blanket 
to Hazley Hoffman from Hanska.  

DG David J and PDG Don K give a cancer blanket to Elsie 
Swanson from Sherburn. 

Comfrey Lion Martha Fredin presents District 5M3 Childhood Cancer Service Project fleece blanket to cancer patient Lennon 
Ludewig, son of Carly and Jeremy of Sleepy Eye. A total of 372 fleece blankets were crafted by Lion members to be donated to 
children with cancer as our 2020-2021 Service Project. Lennon was excited with his blanket of trucks. He loves to stand along the 
highway and give the “blow your horn”  signal as semis drive past. 
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3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      
Community Center   
Lion Tom Franta, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   
Hadley Community Ctr 

Lion Al Husfeldt, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
American Legion                

Lion Teresa Rossow, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Vesta Café                       

Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1/3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion Doreen Velde, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 

Lion Dean McNeal, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6 p.m.    
Church of Christ       

Lion Brian Hendricksen, Pres. 

1/2 Thurs; 6:15 p.m.    
Turner Hall             

Lion Diann Warta, Pres. 

2/4 Tues; 6 p.m.      
Bello Cucina’s  

Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.    
Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Dewayne Hage Pres. 

2/4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    
Jack Slades              

Lion John Holt, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    
Knotts Corner          

Lion Joseph Plaetz, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.     
Senior Center          

Lion Gprdpm Eichner, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      
Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Dale Busch Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     
Lions Community Ctr 

Lion Alan Hillestead, Pres. 

4th Tues; 6:30 p.m.    
Lake Wilson Legion  

Lion Jack VanEck, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    
Jeffers City Hall        
Lion Ron Knoll, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      
Pizza Ranch             

Lion Roger Bloomgren, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7 a.m.    
Friendship Café        
Lion Jim Lynner, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     
American Legion      
Lion Joel Pingeon, Pres. 

2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   
Sherburn Legion       

Lion Mark Wohlhuter, Pres. 

 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      
Pizza Ranch             

Lion Steve Cattnach, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you! 
If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   
Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2 & 4 Mon; 6:15 pm      
Jackson Legion  

Lion Phil Handevidt, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    
Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Karl Winderfeldt, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      
Sleepy Eye Golf Club 

Lion Blair Fokens, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
PK Egan’s  

Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Multi-Purpose Center   

Lion Gary Peterson, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.    
Stonewall Bar & Grill 

Lion Bob Quissell, Pres. 


